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Methodist Diaconal Order General Report

	Contact Name and Details
	Deacon Sue Culver, Warden 

Email: susan.culver@btopenworld.com 


1. At the time of writing, the Methodist Diaconal Order (MDO) has a total membership of 290.  That is:
i. 132 actives including 24 probationers
ii. 125 supernumeraries
iii. 33 students
2. Following reductions in the Connexional Central Services Budget the Order has worked hard to maintain the level of support it offers to its members by drawing upon various benevolence funds to supplement the overall budget.   Some areas of work that the Order previously undertook (for example, exploration of vocation events and the use the MDO Centre as a small conference space for a variety of church and non church organisations) have been discontinued so as to release capacity to deal with the continued growth of the Order.
3. The Order continues to work with the Ministries Committee with a view to merging parallel diaconal and presbyteral processes; for example, the connexional candidates process and the oversight of students and probationers.
4. A number of consultative processes have taken place this year, including with the Faith and Order Committee to consider the liturgical role of the deacon, and with the Council working party looking at the Role of the Warden of the Order.  
5. The matching of deacons to appointments continues to be a challenge as the numbers of deacons available for stationing continues to rise, and as many circuits seek to consolidate staff teams as they engage with the Regrouping for Mission process, and the effects of the current economic climate which has forced many circuits to close existing diaconal appointments.  The situation is serious and it is likely that up to 30 new appointments will need to be created if all the deacons available for September 2014 are to be matched with circuits.  The number of deacons married to presbyters continues to rise.  This brings another dynamic into the stationing process and it is worth noting that three deacons have not been matched for September 2013 because there were no suitable diaconal appointments available alongside or nearby the presbyteral appointment to which their respective spouses have been matched. 
6. As the new Discipleship and Ministries Learning Network develops, the Order is working alongside the Ministries Committee to discern where the Order might have a physical base or ‘home’ in the future.  Those conversations are ongoing and a consultation process is planned for the autumn with members of the Order.
7. The Order continues to engage with ecumenical partners and in particular strengthening links with deacons in other denominations.  It was disappointing that further consultations with the Church of England, building upon the initial JIC consultation two years ago was not able to happen this year due to capacity issues.  It is anticipated that the Warden of Deacons in the Methodist Church of Southern Africa will be present at the 2014 Convocation and the Order will be sending representatives to the World Diakonia Conference to be held in Berlin in July 2014.

***RESOLUTIONS
17/1. 
The Conference receives the Report.
17/2. 
The Conference resolves that the Convocation of the Methodist Diaconal Order shall meet from Tuesday 6 May until Thursday 8 May 2014.

